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CITY OF SANTA BARBARA


COUNCIL AGENDA REPORT

AGENDA DATE:

December 12, 2006
TO:



Mayor and Councilmembers

FROM:


Information Systems, Administrative Services
SUBJECT:

Renew Enrollment In The Microsoft State And Local Enterprise Agreement For Software Assurance Of Microsoft Software 
RECOMMENDATION:  That Council:
A.
Authorize the General Services Manager to issue Purchase Orders for Microsoft licensed software assurance via the terms of the Riverside County Microsoft State and Local Government Agreement to Dell Inc., for a term of three years beginning November 1, 2006, and expiring October 31, 2009, in an amount not to exceed $145,000 for year one and $156,000 in years two and three; and
B.
Authorize the General Services Manager to approve expenditures up to 5% of the total cost of the Agreement to cover any increases that may result from additional purchases of licensed products during the term of this agreement.

DISCUSSION:
 

In September 2001, Council approved the City of Santa Barbara entering into a cooperative purchase agreement with Riverside County to obtain maintenance and upgrade of Microsoft licensed software used by City servers and workstations for a period of three (3) years.  This cooperative agreement provided the lowest cost to state and local governments for this required software license support and upgrade.
In December 2003, Council approved the early renewal of this agreement for three (3) years which resulted in additional cost reductions for the maintenance of licensed Microsoft software. That agreement expired October 31, 2006, and is being recommended for renewal.
Information Systems conducted a formal RFP with the authorized Microsoft Large Account Resellers.  Information Systems reviewed the responses and selected Dell Inc. as the most qualified provider of these services.  Dell Inc. was also the lowest cost provider of the five respondents. 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION:

Staff recommends that City Council approve and authorize the General Services Manager to issue a Purchase Order to Dell Inc. in an amount not to exceed $145,000 for the renewal of Microsoft software for Fiscal Year 2006-2007 and not to exceed $156,000 for Fiscal Years 2007-2008 and 2008-2009.  All terms, conditions, and pricing offered to the County of Riverside shall be extended to the City of Santa Barbara.
BUDGET/FINANCIAL INFORMATION:

Funds to renew the Enterprise Agreement are in the current Information Systems Operating Budget. Funding for years two and three will be included as part of the Information Systems budget. 
PREPARED BY:
Tom Doolittle, Information Systems Manager
SUBMITTED BY:
Marcelo A. López, Administrative Services Director
APPROVED BY:
City Administrator's Office
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